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STATE OF MICHIGAN 

DEPARTMENT OF 
ENVIRONMENT, GREAT LAKES, AND ENERGY 

LANSING 
 
 

June 24, 2019 
 
 

VIA E-MAIL and U.S. MAIL 
 
Ms. Colleen Liddell 
Senior Environmental Engineer 
Ford Motor Company 
Fairlane Plaza North 
290 Town Center Drive, Suite 800 
Dearborn, Michigan 48126 
 
Dear Ms. Liddell:  
 
SUBJECT: Administrative Completeness Determination, Hazardous Waste 

Management Facility Postclosure Operating License Renewal Application;  
Ford River Raisin Warehouse; MID 005 057 005 

 
Effective April 22, 2019, the Michigan Department of Environmental Quality, Waste 
Management and Radiological Protection Division, became the Michigan Department of 
Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE), Materials Management Division 
(MMD). 
 
The MMD has reviewed the revisions to the Hazardous Waste Management Facility 
Postclosure Operating License Renewal Application (Application) for completeness.  
The Application was reviewed for compliance with Part 111, Hazardous Waste 
Management, of the Natural Resources and Environmental Protection Act,  
1994 PA 451, as amended (NREPA); and the administrative rules promulgated 
pursuant to that part.  A summary of submissions pertaining to the completeness of the 
Application is below.   
 

 On June 16, 2017, the MMD received the Application, submitted by The Mannik 
& Smith Group, Inc. (MSG), on behalf of Ford Motor Company (Ford). 
 

 On September 28, 2018, the MMD issued a Completeness Notice of Deficiency 
(CNOD), detailing the administratively incomplete aspects of the Application. 
 

 On December 20, 2018, MSG submitted a response letter to the CNOD, which 
included revisions to the Application. 

 
 On January 9, 2019, MSG submitted additional revisions to the Application, 

including a signed EQP 5111 form and an updated Postclosure Cost Estimate. 
 

 On January 11, 2019, MSG submitted a Certification of Postclosure Care letter. 
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Ms. Colleen Liddell 2 June 24, 2019 

Based on our review, the MMD hereby determines that the Application is 
administratively complete. The MMD will proceed to conduct an in-depth evaluation of 
the Application to determine if the facility satisfies the technical requirements of 
Part 111 of the NREPA and its administrative rules; and the federal Resource 
Conservation and Recovery Act of 1976, as amended. 

Should you have any questions regarding this review, please contact me at 
517-284-6577; MatlockC2@Michigan.gov; or EGLE, MMD, P.O. Box 30241, Lansing, 
Michigan 48909-77 41. 

cc: Mr. Thomas Peters, MSG 
Mr. Larry Bean, EGLE 
Ms. Kimberly Tyson, EGLE 
Mr. Art Ostaszewski, EGLE 
Mr. Joseph Rogers, EGLE 
Ms. Christine Matlock, EGLE 
Mr. Tim Sonnenberg, EGLE 
Mr. Andrew Bertapelle, EGLE 
Mr. Nathan Erber, EGLE 
Operating License File 

Sincerely, 

Cl/,ftcvL 
Christine Matlock 
Senior Environmental Engineer 
Hazardous Waste Section 
Materials Management Division 
517-614-7335 




